TELRI-II Steering Committee Meeting

July 1999

Bratislava, Slovakia

TELRI-II Steering Committee Minutes

Present: Ruta Marcinkeviciene, František Cermàk, Alexandra Jarosova, Anatole Shaikevich (AS), Wolfgang Teubert, Ann Lawson

Documents distributed – minutes of previous Steering Committee meeting (01/99), minutes from Budapest WP 4 meeting (06/99), draft TUC user agreement and Membership form, draft agenda for seminar and preliminary notes for Seminar organisation.

0 Opening and apologies 

· John Sinclair sent his apologies as he was unable to attend due to pressure of work. Poul Andersen had been invited as a guest but was unable to attend.

· The minutes of the last Steering Committee meeting (Mannheim, January 1999) were approved unanimously.

1 WP 2.2. : Newsletter, webpage

· TELRI Newsletter: 

The newsletter distribution problem was discussed, as partners have not yet received copies from Prague although the newsletter Number 8 was published several weeks ago. This is a serious problem because the potential impact is lessened by such delays. Newsletter 8 cannot now be distributed at the summer conferences and summer schools such as Eurolan, where it would have have a target audience. MAN to write to Eva Hajicova and Barbora Hladka to clarify this.

Content of next issue - FC’s proposals on research topics, which he submitted to the previous edition but were not included, should be in the next edition. The topic of the next newsletter (Number 9) will be the TELRI research archive TRACTOR, with a detailed report on current and future work (adapted from the WP deliverable) plus a piece by Laurent Romary on the ongoing Plato work.

The newsletter will be published in time for the seminar in 500 copies. Ruta Marcinkeviciene will find out about copies of previous editions in Kaunas which can be given as an introductory package to newcomers at the Seminar. Ruta Marcinkeviciene calls on other partners to do the same.

Newsletter distribution - Mannheim will distribute to the overall project-related “political” community. In addition, all partners should distribute the newsletter in their own country, both by post and at relevant functions. All partners should work out their local distribution list and MAN will negotiate the number of copies to be printed on that basis.

· Webpage: PRA2/MAN relationship 

Alena Bohmova, who has been TELRI webmaster for some time now, wants to stop in order to devote herself to her studies full-time. TELRI would like to thank Alena for her efforts for the project over the past years, and hope that she’ll keep in touch. Alena is looking for a replacement for her duties. Frantisek Cermak can offer someone for one year otherwise. (Since then, contact has been made with a possible suitable replacement in Prague). Some webpages which require frequent updating are being supervised from MAN anyway to ease the burden and improve speed of updating.

· other visibility measures

The project needs a flyer for conference folders and general publicity as the old flyer needs updating. Also, TELRI partners are encouraged to make presentations about the project. Frantisek Cermak will present at EURALEX (2000) and we ask Eva Hajicova do to the same at COLING. Contributions to the International Journal of Lexicography (issue on bilingual lexicography) and Langues by partners are also encouraged.

2 WP 2.3.+2.4.: TELRI Network Organisation

· TELRI Association: co-operation with other resource providers

This was discussed at the recent ELAN Steering Committee Meeting in Paris between Antonio Zampolli, Khalid Choukri and Wolfgang Teubert. A reciprocal arrangement has been agreed upon. TELRI will point out to partners that they may want to make valuable resources available via ELRA in addition to making them available via TRACTOR. ELRA will in turn make their users aware of TRACTOR resources. Khalid Choukri said ELRA would prepare documentation of this in written form.

As regards co-operation with the Linguistic Data Consortium, we decided to wait until TRACTOR is fully operational. This agreement may well be on an information-only basis.

The Oxford Text Archive continues to be very interested in co-operation with TELRI and Ann Lawson will contact Michael Popham about some official link with TRACTOR.

ELSNET - we did not hear any more news about the “Blarks” proposal but we will try to get information.

Reciprocal webpage links and mentions are very worthwhile, and we should endeavour to get the sites we link to, to link to us.

· New links: status of new TELRI partners

The new Polish partner (Lodz) is integrated, although the official form (alteration to the TA) is not yet done in the hope of including several at once (possibly Macedonia and the Ukraine). The Head of Department, Professor Barbora Lewandowksa-Tomaszczyk, has already been contacted by Ann Lawson to see who the official link will be with now that Martin Wynne has left Lodz, and to encourage participation at the Bratislava seminar.

We can do the revised form after we get three and we will invite people from those sites to the Seminar (can be paid from the 32) in order to be properly introduced to the project. Invitations without funding will be sent to other potential partners and TELRI partners should send MAN names of others who should be invited.

Other countries eligible for membership of the TELRI Association are of course also welcome.

· TELRI mailing lists

It was suggested by RM and FC that the postal mailing lists used by MAN should be collated and made accessible to all on the web via a search engine restricted to TELRI Association partners. This possibility will be looked into.

· Promotional activities 

In addition to the Information Days and conferences at which TELRI and TRACTOR have been presented, articles on TELRI will appear in „Language Today“, „Sprachreport“ (at the IDS) and “Langues”

· Plenary meetings 

It was decided that these will be held only during seminars in TELRI-II, due to the decrease in funding. The first one will therefore take place in Bratislava in November 1999.

3 WP 3: TRACTOR SERVICE (MAN)

· TRACTOR User Community: 

The delay in the network implementation in the ELAN project has had a knock-on effect on the TRACTOR implementation, since it will be using the ELAN software. It is hoped that all will be ready in September.

Membership was discussed and the three kinds of membership forms handed round for comments.

It was decided that all agreements must make it clear that misuse and usage outside the copyright agreement is illegal. All partners will be asked explicitly whether their permissions for ELAN resources are applicable also to TRACTOR, and whether the resources can also be used by industry for research purposes. WT emphasised that TRACTOR resources must be open to the whole academic community and/or industrial, but not variants of each as this would prove to difficult to organise and enforce.

RM suggested that it would be good to have information stored on which resources will be used for what purposes. Resource providers could then log in to find out who uses what data when, as a way of providing feedback to resource providers. This would seem to be a good incentive to the resource providers.

We agreed to stay with the agreed membership fee amounts (EUR 50/20) per annum, and agreed that data providers will not have to pay as a further incentive.

The TRACTOR Helpline will provide primarily an email service which will be read every day and staffed by a part-time person in MAN, who will also administer the TRACTOR User Community.

· TUC/TWC Course Easter 2000 

John Sinclair had requested before the meeting that the issue of participants at and funds for the TRACTOR User Community course at the Tuscan Word Centre (TWC) should be brought up. The course will focus on TRACTOR resources and be advertised on the TRACTOR webpages for the TUC Members. It is advisable that the person responsible for TRACTOR, and perhaps also a major resource provider, should speak there. This matter will be further discussed at the next Steering Committee Meeting in Bratislava in November.

The minimum course number is 12, with each participant paying ca. EUR 800 plus travel to pay. RM and FC expressed their doubts as to TELRI members being able to fund this themselves, and asked for details on possibilities of applying to the Soros foundation and similar institutions for funding. The chance to provide some scholarships was discussed, as was a possible lower price for TELRI partners. John Sinclair was asked to prepare an invitation which people could distribute to contacts in their countries (publishers and people from industry etc.) to encourage participation.

· TRACTOR Promotion: 

The webpage is clearly a priority with information on resources and membership and memberships forms to be posted back. Since many enquiries have already come in, we should provide information even before the full TRACTOR service becomes operational. In addition, a flyer and brochure should be produced along the basis of the document already prepared and distributed by Ann Lawson. This work is the responsibility of the TWC. Conference presentations and publications  should be encouraged and listed on the webpage, and material made available to all TELRI partners by TWC.

· TRACTOR Service Directory (content, Internet issues, mode of publication, timing) 

Since TRACTOR is not yet fully operational, it was decided to postpone this issue for the time being. It will be further discussed at the next Steering Committee meeting at Bratislava.

· Personnel 

MAN will be hosting a colleague from the TELRI Bulgaria site to work in MAN. Although she will not be working exclusively for TRACTOR, this will hopefully ease the situation. At the moment there is no full-time person working on TRACTOR/TELRI. Calls for workers have produced an excellent response from well-qualified workers from TELRI sites and MAN is keeping several on file for the future.

MAN will prepare a report on TRACTOR over the summer and present the current state at the Seminar in November, as well as placing the data on the Web and sending to all TELRI members. The ELAN software will be operational by then so the TUC can become fully operational. In the meantime further resources will be collected. There are two options for data use. Either standard query software for standardised resources can be used, or otherwise material on the ftp server for people to do what they want. The latter will be necessary for many resources, but the former can be used where suitable, and provides a good web interface.

· TRACTOR Webpage 

This will be prepared and maintianed in MAN to keep the matter as straightforward as possible. It will be linked to the TELRI webpages. It was discussed whether MAN should receive some support for that from TWC because of the obvious link with the TUC membership drive.

4 WP 4: TRACTOR TOOLS AND RESOURCES (BUC)

· report on meeting in June (WT)

It was agreed that now is the time to develop TRATCOR into a really useful resource. A priority will be on aligning PLATO for TRACTOR. After concentrating on English, French and German first, other alignments will be made to them to create an assessment corpus. Money is available for this from the 6000 EUR per semester that NAN receives for this work. 

· WG TELRI SOFTWARE Acquisition

It was decided at the Budapest meeting that RIG will let MAN know how much money they need for a manual for documentation.

5 WP 5: Organising Joint Research (PRA 1)

In preparing new proposals, Wolfgang Teubert stressed that the proposal should be as close as possible to the call, and emphasised the need for the right partners. In this, the TELRI network and the part-time assistance of PRA will be very useful. MAN is happy to provide advice. Frantisek Cermak expressed his dismay at the disappointing response from TELRI partners to his call, and is keen to help people think constructively about proposals.

It should be clear in the project that there is money and concrete help for preparing proposals. We should make this a priority point for the next plenary meeting, with PRA demonstrating ways in which they can help. Wolfgang Teubert and Frantisek Cermak agreed to draw up a list of suggestions for possible projects including TELRI partners.

AS told about corpus of newspaper material and his hopes for a 2 or 3 year project in Moscow working on comparative analysis of newspapers on CD-ROMS for term-mining, identification of proper names, searching for cognates and so on.

Ruta Marcinkeviciene suggested other languages filling in the languages in the philosophy database with currently 8 languages, which is a joint venture between he site and Twente University, although this subject falls outside the scope of most current calls.

· PLATO 

Funding is available for new versions from WP4 (EUR 200 for a good electronic version, EUR 100 for basic version without full mark-up). A website for access is currently under development. A new CD with improved alignments and new languages will be prepared later in the project to include the new language versions and the improved alignments.

The current state of new versions was discussed. We are awaiting feedback from John Sinclair about versions he has commissioned, especially Catalan, Galician and Spanish. Partners are encouraged to get in contact with any further versions, including more versions in the same language.

6 Bratislava seminar

The chance of meeting on location was used to discuss many organisational points surrounding the Fourth Seminar in Bratislava in November. The Seminar venue and two hotels, plus excursion locations were visited and approved. An improved timetable and details of arrival etc. will be added to the webpage by MAN shortly.

Many interesting papers have been submitted to the Seminar: However, many of them are monolingual so when more arrive we will reconsider. Therefore we will announce which papers accepted later than originally planned.

The chance of publication using the St Jerome publishing house was discussed and AL will contact the publishers for more details. Ann Lawson will develop her film to see if any picture suitable for use on a poster is there. In the meantime, local organisers will look into getting a Seminar poster published. 

7 Reports and Review procedures

· first PPR 

Material to be collected - MAN needs reports by the end of July 1999. So far the response has been disappointing and reminders will be sent out.

8 EUROLAN: TELRI scholarships

TELRI regretted that is was not possible to fund participation through the project.

9 AOB - none

10 Date and place of next meeting 

Bratislava Wednesday November 3rd a.m.

After that, the next Steering Committee meeting will be at the end of June/beginning of July in Moscow 2000.

